
 

 

 

September 2, 2025 
 
Dear family and friends, 
 
Hope you had a great long weekend. I have the following updates to share with you. 

 
Poor air quality in Calgary 
Air quality in Calgary has been poor this morning. As of 10 am today, Environment Canada is reporting 
Air Quality Health Index value of 8 which is considered “High Risk”. For the safety of our residents and 
everyone in the facilities, partial Code Grey has been announced and all outdoor activities for the 
residents have been suspended. As well, the main entrance door is the only access to the building and 
all other entrance doors will be barricaded. Fortunately, it is forecasted that the air quality will improve 
in the afternoon. Please be assured that our teams have been working hard to protect our residents 
and keep them as comfortable as possible. 
 

Greenview landline service resumes 
We are happy to inform that the telephone landline service at Greenview has resumed normal. 
Effectively immediately, families please do not use the temporary telephone lines that were provided 
last Thursday, August 28 to communicate with the units, but use the usual telephone numbers as 
before. Thank you for your support and cooperation. 
 

Big thank you to the Summer Student Volunteers 
27 amazing student volunteers contributed their time at Wing Kei in the last few month, supporting 
our Recreation, Rehab, Spiritual Care, Admin, and Hospitality & Facilities teams! They spent time 
chatting with residents, leading games, taking residents outside for walk, or helping at special events 
like the Stampede carnivals. Their presence brought so much joy to everyone in the facilities. We’re 
so thankful for their dedication and contribution. Now that they are going back to school, we will miss 
them, but we are so glad some of them will continue to be part of our volunteer team! 

 
 
 
  

     
 

     

     



 

2 

 

Until our next update, take care and thank you for your kind support! 
 
Cast your cares on the Lord and he will sustain you; he will never let the righteous be shaken 
~ Psalm 55:22 
 
With gratitude, 
Kathy Tam 
Chief Executive Officer 


